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 Dear Parents and Carers,         20th March 2020 

 

I am writing to say a big thank you to all the staff, children and families of Poulton for their support 

this week. 

 

This has been an incredibly difficult and challenging time for everyone, and at Poulton in particular 

with Mr. Arnold in hospital, hopefully showing signs of improvement, and school closures impacting on 

everyone. However, we have got to a point where we are organised moving forward, and we have a plan 

whereby we can deliver the Government’s promise of childcare for as many children as practically 

possible whilst ensuring that pupils at home are able to access workbooks and activities via the school 

website which will hopefully provide them with some education and support over the coming weeks.  

We will endeavour to keep you all informed moving forward about the prospect of re-opening via the 

school website, texting service or by simply watching the news.  

 

Finally, thank you again to the staff at Poulton. I have been blown away by the level of 

professionalism and dedication shown by everyone, particularly in the absence of Mrs. Arnold, and I 

am immensely proud to be the CEO of a Trust which has such wonderful schools as Poulton Lancelyn.  

 

Thank you and take care, 

Tony Lacey 

Chief Executive Officer 

Oak Trees Multi Academy Trust  

 


